Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on October 9, 1995, by Pres. Larry Rensberger. Steve Johnson, Dave Magley, Clerk-Treasurer and 11 residents were present. Minutes of September meeting were read and approved. Claims for October were approved.

In old business, There has been no news on delivery for the fire truck. Don Fleck will begin repairs Oct 10, 1995 on Church & Pike and Adams St.. The brush will need to be cleared at the Fire Dept before anything can be done there. The storm sewer at Glenn Smith's on Arnold St. needs a grate. Gary White needs his water service repaired. Charlie Kreisher says the drain along fence on E side of Arnold St. needs repaired, he also has residue in water. There were 11 residents concerned about the sidewalk program. Before new sidewalks are put in the trees need to be checked on so the roots won't ruin the new sidewalks. Larry will call DNR to see if there is anyone to help rate the trees. Stone needs to be put along Arnold St. in drives and along the edge of new paving.

In new business, Trick Or Treat Hours will be on Tuesday, October 31, 1995 from 6-8 p.m. Steve made the motion to transfer \$1,000.00 from MVH-Equipment to MVH-Storm Sewers, Larry 2nd carried 2-0. Clerk Treasurer went to the hearing for the 1996 budget and the Cum Fire-Equipment fund where the Fire Truck is to be paid from, needs to be encumbered for the new year. Steve made the motion to encumber \$31,616.00, Larry 2nd carried 2-0. The board signed a resolution for the 1996 budget not to spend from the funds CCI-\$1,100.00 and Cum Fire-\$134.00 in 1995. Steve made the motion and Larry 2nd. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. The next regular board meeting will be November 13, 1995.

October 16, 1995

Prepared for Roann Town Board Submitted by Julia Rensberger Clerk-Treasurer Roann, IN